
 
Reporting Animal Welfare Concerns  
The Institutional Animal Care and Use Committee (IACUC) is mandated to review concerns, raised by anyone, 
regarding the care and use of animals at Colorado State University-Pueblo. If you suspect mistreatment of 
animals or noncompliance with approved protocols, University policies, local, state or federal regulations, please 
contact the IACUC or the University Veterinarian immediately; or any of the named individuals below. The 
contact can be by telephone, fax, in person, or in writing to individuals listed below. You can also relay the 
information to any other university official, who must convey the information to any of the individuals listed 
below for investigation. Individuals making the report do not have to identify themselves, unless they wish to do 
so.  
The Animal Welfare Act protects the rights of individuals reporting animal welfare concerns and prohibits 
discrimination against or reprisal for reporting violations of regulations or standards under the Animal Welfare 
Act. Colorado State University protects the rights of whistleblowers.  
  

 
  

  
Dr. Regis Opferman  
University Veterinarian  
Phone: (719) 676-3911  
Email: ropferman@ghvalley.net  
  
  
Dr. Annette Gabaldón  
Chair, IACUC  
Phone: (719) 549-2213, Fax: 719-549-2993  
Email: annette.gabaldon@colostate-pueblo.edu  
  
  
Dr. John O’Connor  
University Bioethicist  
Phone: (719) 549-2034  
Email: john.oconnor@colostate-pueblo.edu  
  
  
Dr. Kristina Proctor  
Dean, Office of Research and Sponsored Programs  
Phone: (719) 549-2325  
Email: Kristina.proctor@colostate-pueblo.edu  
  
  
Dr. Lesley Di Mare  
CSU-Pueblo President and Institutional Official  
Phone: (719) 549-2306  
Email: Lesley.dimare@colostate-pueblo.edu  
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